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important	not	to	lose	this	model	and	to	invest	appropriately.	There	needs	to	be	a	balance	of	
funding	modes	and	schemes.	
	

4.	In	what	ways	should	AHRC	be	engaging	future	generations	of	researchers		
(graduate	students,	early	career	researchers...)	in	the	work	of	the	AHRC,	for	example,	
in	relation	to	horizon	scanning	and	strategy	development?		

	
Appropriate	funding	and	leadership	schemes	are	important.	Graduate	and	early	career	
researchers	are	important	for	bringing	fresh	insight	across	the	disciplines,	not	least	
regarding	novel	



	 3	

	
6.	In	what	ways	should	AHRC	place	a	greater	emphasis	on	the	relationship	between	
research	and	practice?			

	
Understanding	of	the	relationship	between	‘research’	and	‘practice’	is	still	in	its	early	stages.	
As	we	understand	better	how	people	and	organisations	both	create	knowledge	and	use	
knowledge,	it	becomes	clearer	that	‘practice’		(however	difficult	it	may	be	to	define)	is	
centrally	important.	In	the	context	of	our	growing	use	of	social	media	and	of	the	
development	of	an	‘internet	of	things’,	knowledge	is	articulated	and	utilised	through	
increasingly	novel	and	varied	media	and	mediums.	In	young	people	we	see	a	marked	shift	
from	books	to	screen	media.	The	importance	of	the	arts	and	creative	disciplines	in	
presenting	and	disclosing	the	world	and	what	it	means	suggest	that	a	greater	focus	on	
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9.	How	fundamentally	is	the	emphasis	on	collaboration	with	non-academic	partners	
and	interdisciplinarity	changing	the	research	landscape?	What	are	the	
opportunities/challenges	here?			

	
The	shift	in	the	research	funding	environment	is	dramatic.	There	are	significant	positivities	
regarding	the	increasing	emphasis	on	greater	collaboration	with	non-academic	partners	
(whether	through	public	engagement	activity	or	direct	research	collaboration).	But	
sometimes	the	speed	at	which	both	research	teams	and	non-academic	partners	are	
expected	to	put	together	proposals	and	develop	a	working	relationship	is	unrealistic,	not	
least	in	a	context	where	non-academic	partners	may	be	unaware	of	research	funding	
demands	(e.g.in	terms	of	the	nature	of	a	research	proposal,	how	to	cost	projects,	etc).	
Going	forward	it	would	be	helpful	for	the	AHRC	to	consider	both	a	longer	developmental	
process	as	well	as	a	quick	process.	In	addition,	the	AHRC	needs	to	be	aware	of	the	
difficulties	of	mediating	different	historic	and	present	interests	and	languages	between	
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13. What	should	AHRC’s	role	be	(if	any)	in	supporting	wider	public	engagement	with	
research?		

	
See	above.	
	

14. In	what	ways	should	AHRC	be	supporting	the	development	of	research	impact?		
	
See	above.	


